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Committee on Professional Ethics

REPORT TO COUNCIL

2017 Annual Conference – Chicago, Illinois

As chair of the Committee on Professional Ethics (COPE), I am pleased to report on the committee’s activities since the 2017 Midwinter Meeting in Atlanta, Georgia.

Ethics Education 
In May, a survey on the Awareness of Professional Ethics was widely distributed online to librarians and library workers. The purpose of the survey was to examine the awareness of professional ethics and principles within our profession. The 981 respondents identified many trends and concerns and expressed a need for continuing education opportunities. The committee is working on creating a public document that highlights the feedback.  As a result, prior to midwinter, the committee will draft an Interpretation of the Code of Ethics addressing personal beliefs and professional ethics.  

The Committee on Professional Ethics is collaborating with the Office for Intellectual Freedom and the editorial board of the Journal of Intellectual Freedom and Privacy to write a column for every issue that will be titled, “How Do You COPE”? Each column will address ethical issues that people in the librarian profession face in the workplace.

Educational Programming
AC2017
The Committee on Professional Ethics hosted a program for the 2017 ALA Annual Conference in Chicago, titled Desegregating Public Libraries: The Tougaloo Nine. In 1961, Mrs. Hollis and eight of her fellow students from Tougaloo College entered a whites-only library in Jackson, MS and were arrested. This act of protest helped spark the Civil Rights Movement in Mississippi; yet, it has been largely lost to history. More than fifty years later, Ms. Hollis connected with a public library director and an artist from North Carolina, and her story is being retold and remembered. At this program, Ms. Hollis told the story of the Tougaloo Nine, reflected on the Civil Rights movement, and inspired participants with both the story of her struggle and her enduring love of reading and libraries.  The program was incredibly popular. Nearly every chair was occupied, and the attendees were quite emotional listening to Mrs. Hollis’ experience. This program was co-sponsored with the Public Library Association and Office for Diversity, Literacy, and Outreach Services.

AC 2018
Committee members volunteered to coordinate with other divisions and to submit multiple program proposals for the 2018 ALA Annual Conference in New Orleans, Louisiana.

Ethics in ALA
Two members of COPE actively participated in drafting and fine tuning the newest interpretation of the Library Bill of Rights: Equity, Diversity, Inclusion. The working group, initiated by the ALA Intellectual Freedom Committee, met monthly over the last year and the interpretation will be presented to the ALA Council during its third session for consideration and approval. 

The Committee on Professional Ethics welcomes active division representatives who are committed to sharing information about COPE programs, materials and expertise.



In closing, the Committee on Professional Ethics thanks the division representatives and the OIF staff for their commitment, assistance, and hard work. 
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